Policies in effect September 19, 2014 and until further notice

St. Michael the Archangel Religious Education Policies

St. Michael the Archangel/Mary Mother of Peace parish will only be accepting registrations from those living within
our parish limits. Those students who have previously been attending classes and are not within our parish limits
will be grandfathered. These students will be accepted again this year. Any new student registrations must show
proof they live within the parish limits. For example an electric bill, copy of a rental lease etc. With their name and
address on it.

If have not been a member of the parish for two years, the registration fee is $100 per student. Fee is due with the
registration fee.

Classes are held Sundays from 10am — 11:30am

Students are to arrive on time and be picked up no later than 11:30. If students are more than 15 minutes late they
will be counted as absent. If you are attending the 12:00 mass, please do not wait until then to pick up your child.
Teachers cannot leave until all students have gone. It is not fair to the teacher to have to wait longer than 11:30.

Doors will be locked at 10:15 and not opened until 11:30
Students from grades 1 thru 5 must have a parent sign their child in and then again signed out when picked up.

Students, grades 6 thru high school are to remain inside the hall until they see their ride approach. So please pull up
to the curb outside the doors of the hall so your child will see you.

If your child walks home, it is required that you submit a permission slip. If for some reason someone other than
yourself will be picking up your child, please give a note to your child’s teacher with the name of that person when
you bring your child to class.

No student will be allowed to loiter on church grounds.

As a catholic it is our duty and obligation to attend mass on the weekend and holy days of obligation. Itis a very
serious sin if you are not fulfilling this obligation. Our catholic faith centers around the celebration of the mass.
Attending mass regularly is one of the requirements of our program. Please make every effort to get your child to
mass.

Students are not allowed to come to class with gum.

Cell phones are to be turned off and kept in their pockets. If this becomes a problem with any student that student
will no longer be allowed to bring their cell phone to class.

Attendance has become a concern. If a student has missed 4 classes and has not completed the make-up work, it
may result in repeating the grade. If there are more than 4 missed classes it will result in repeating the grade.
Extreme circumstances will be taken into consideration.



